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INFORMATION BULLETIN NO. 24-01 
 

DATE:  January 12, 2024 
 

TO:   Consultant Engineering Firms  
ADOT Project Managers 

  Resident Engineers 
  
FROM:  Korina Lopez 

Group Manager 
Engineering Consultants Section 

 

SUBJECT: 2022-006 – Current Project Development On-Call Series 
 
 

          
The current 2022-006 Project Development On-Call Contract series, used at ADOT’s discretion to 
expedite A&E projects while in compliance with the qualifications based requirements of 23 CFR Part 
172, states each task authorization shall not exceed $750,000 without the ECS Manager’s written 
approval.  
 
Due to the continuing increase in materials and services, in an effort to utilize this contract series as 
intended and to its fullest potential, the design budget limit will be increased to $1,000.000. This change 
is effective January 1, 2024.     
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